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Questions and Answers 

 

Question 1: 

I applied for the first call. Do I have to re-apply? 

 
Answer 1: 

Yes, in order to be considered for the second call, you will need to reapply. 

 

Question 2: 

Since I am currently employed with Bulgarian Ministry of Justice (MoJ), I would like to ask whether I 
would need to terminate my current employment in the event that my application is successful or I 
could be seconded from the MoJ. 
 
Answer 2: 

The possibility of secondment depends on the national legislation and the terms of your current 

employment contract, so this question should be addressed to your HR department. 

 

Question 3: 

We are interested in whether there is any possibility to submit an application from a citizen not 
specified in your application? 
 
Answer 3: 

A citizenship of a Regional Anti-corruption Initiative’s member country is one of the pre-requisites for 

the Head of Secretariat position. Additionally, the same position within Secretariat’s Core 

International Staff cannot be held by a national of a country which previously held the position. Both 

positions of international staff of Secretariat cannot be held by nationals of a same country at the 

same time. The same principle applies for the Chairperson and Head of Secretariat positions. Hence, 

in order to be eligible for this particular vacancy, one should have one of the following citizenships: 

Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, Moldova, or Montenegro. 

 

Question 4: 

Please can you clarify me more about this requirement: 

“Expert level experience with international organizations or bodies with anticorruption competences” 

Answer 4: 

Expert-level experience would entail an experience with mentioned organizations at a level that 

involves operational involvement and cooperation, rather than just a representation. 

 


